


[bookmark: _GoBack]HHPC FINAL MINUTES
January 9, 2019
Sea Cliff Village Hall 

NOTE: ACTION ITEMS ARE IN BOLD HIGHLIGHTED ITALICS.  MOTIONS ARE IN BOLD GREEN.
Attendees:  Tom Powell (Chair); Eric Swenson (Executive Director); Kevin Braun (North Hempstead); Abby Kurlender (Roslyn Harbor); Ann Fangmann (Glen Cove); Dan Fucci (Nassau County); Louis Silfin (Sands Point); Frank Genese (Flower Hill); and Carol DiPaolo (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor)

Call to Order

Eric Swenson called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Review and Approval of Draft Minutes

A motion was made by Kevin Braun, seconded by Abby Kurlender to approve the minutes of the meeting of November 14, 2018.  They were approved unanimously.

Administrative Matters & Announcements 

2018 Proposed Dues – Eric stated that all municipal members have now paid their dues. 

2019 Proposed Dues – Eric stated that he has reviewed the Committee’s current fiscal balance, expected revenue from grants, projected expenses, and cash flow and believes that the current dues level would be sufficient for 2019.  Current dues levels are: villages - $5,445; City of Glen Cove - $8,150; Towns - $10,900; and County - $33,575. A motion was made by Kevin Braun, seconded by Dan Fucci to recommend that dues levels for 2019 be held at the same level as 2018. They were approved unanimously.
Eric noted that this recommendation will trigger a minimum 60-day review period before being adopted at the March 13th meeting. Eric will send a notice of the proposed dues out to all member municipalities.

2019 Meeting Dates – the following is the 2019 meeting schedule. All meetings will be held at 7:00 pm at Sea Cliff Village Hall unless notified otherwise.

	January 9th (dues proposed – quorum needed)
	March 13th (dues adopted – quorum needed)
	April 10th 
	June 5th
	September 11th
	October 16th
	November 13th

Marcellino Water Monitoring Grants Update -  Eric noted that the three north shore Protection Committees have finalized their grant budgets and this has been submitted to DEC.  The DEC is now reviewing everything internally and if there are no issues, the agreement will go to the State Comptrolller and then come back to Eric for signature.  Eric noted that it is possible that the Village will need to enter into agreements with the Manhasset Bay Protection Committee and the Friends of the Bay in order to pay out their share of the funds. A motion was made by Kevin Braun, seconded by Abby Kurlender to authorize Eric to draft agreements if necessary for the Village to enter into on behalf of the HHPC. They were approved unanimously. Eric will check with the Village as to the necessity of such agreements.


Rescission of Shellfish Pathogen TMDLs and Effect on MS4 Requirements – Eric noted that the NYS DEC has rescinded all pathogen TMDLs on Long Island and now must start from scratch to develop new ones for 75 waterbodies.  The DEC has convened a workgroup to advise them on how and where to start. Eric is part of that workgroup.  A second meeting will be taking place by conference call tomorrow (January 10th). Eric expects that Hempstead Harbor (northern portion) will be among the first to have a new TMDL prepared. The process is expected to take a couple years.

Joint Letter to Governor Cuomo on the Need for Additional Shellfish Pathogen Laboratories – Eric that as an outgrowth of a meeting with DEC hosted by the Peconic Estuary Protection Committee to discuss the shellfish pathogen TMDLs, it became apparent that at least one additional shellfish lab is needed on Long Island. Eric, Pat Aitken and George Hoffman then met with Assemblyman Englebright to discuss the matter and it was decided that a joint letter to the Governor was in order. The joint letter was prepared and signed by 11 organizations and municipalities, many of which also sent individual letters. This afternoon Eric received a phone call from Assemblyman Chuck Lavine who offered to help. He particularly likes the idea of the state partnering with the Town of Hempstead on reviving its former laboratory in Point Lookout.

Implementation of NC Grant Program for Alternative Septic Systems – Eric mentioned that the Protection Committees and the Nassau County Soil and Water Conservation District are working with the County on implementing the program. Draft fact sheets to answer questions about the technology and the program have been prepared.

Proposed NYS Legislation on Nitrogen in Fertilizer and Education Campaign – Eric stated that he has attended meetings of the LINAP (L.I. Nitrogen Action Plan) Fertilizer Workgroup. The workgroup is comprised of landscapers, garden centers, a fertilizer manufacturer, irrigation companies, local and state governments, and environmental organizations. The group is expected to make a recommendation to the DEC Commissioner in January. The latest draft calls for applications of no more than 0.6 lbs. of nitrogen per 1,000 square feet of residential turf (the lowest level in the nation) and that at least 50% of the nitrogen must be non-water soluble (i.e. slow release). The bill would also prohibit application between November 1st and April 1st and require retailers to remove the products from the shelves during the off season, among others.

Army Corps of Engineers Proposed Sea Barriers – Eric has heard nothing new on this in recent weeks.

Coordinated Clean-up of Hempstead Harbor – It was agreed that Eric will convene a meeting in the next couple weeks between Oyster Bay, North Hempstead and Glen Cove to discuss a proposed joint cleanup in April.   

New SEQR Regulations – Eric noted that the state has implemented new State Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) regulations that took effect on January 1st. Included among the changes are increased scoping requirements and placing green infrastructure projects on the “Type II” list (meaning that they are deemed not to have a significant adverse environmental impact).  Eric will send information out to municipal reps.


Water Monitoring Program Update
Core Monitoring – Carol noted that the winter monitoring for the core program began on November 1st and will continue through April. The winter monitoring focuses on the Powerhouse Drain. In addition, about once a month, she collects bacteria samples at Scudder’s Pond (two locations). She continues to see the pattern previously described regarding the Powerhouse Drain – high bacteria levels are noted when samples are collected directly from the discharge pipe; low bacteria levels are noted during high tide when the discharge from the pipe is mixed with harbor water and diluted. Also, a preliminary review of last season’s nitrogen data shows higher levels of nitrogen in areas near outfalls; nitrate levels were highest from the Powerhouse Drain, with levels close to the threshold for nitrogen in drinking water (10 mg./liter).  Preparation has begun for the 2018 Annual Water-Quality Report, and Fuss & O’Neill has submitted a proposal for its portion of the work to produce the report. Carol also has received comments from the EPA on the new QAPP; the nitrogen portion of the document remains to be completed and depends on finalizing the nitrogen-sample collection plan for 2019, including frequency of sampling, number of samples collected, and the type of nitrogen tested for. (the LIS Nitrogen Reduction Strategy plans to use total nitrogen, which includes total organic nitrogen (TKN); we have previously monitored inorganic nitrogen (nitrate, nitrite, and ammonia). Since EPA is closed due to the partial government shutdown, she is unsure as to when the QAPP will be finalized. 

Unified Water Study – The Unified Water Monitoring program has ended for the season and data submitted.  The Coalition has been asked to participate again next year with funding provided through Save the Sound.

Project Updates

Powerhouse Drain Subwatershed – Eric had nothing new to report. Carol DiPaolo stressed the need to proceed with improvements given the fact that she has been collecting baseline data from the area. Eric will follow-up with the Town of Oyster Bay as to their efforts to maintain and expand the number of pathogen storm drain filters in the subwatershed.

Nassau County Soil & Water Conservation District

Eric noted that the District has hired a new Bookkeeper and a part time Conservation Technician to assist with a grant to help eliminate the Southern Pine Beetle in the Massapequa Preserve.  He also reported that the District expects to receive $100,000 in “Part C” funding from the state that it will make available for projects by municipalities and not-for-profits. The District will likely reach out for projects in the Spring. Eric suggested that member municipalities and the Coalition consider applying.  On a separate note, Eric noted that the District is funding the purchase and installation of a “SeaBin” for the Manhasset Bay Protection Committee. The device, which will be the first of its kind on the east coast, will be located at the Town Dock in Port Washington and will collect floating debris. The District will be able to make the device available to other municipalities in the future.

Friends of Cedarmere

Tom Powell noted that the Friends of Cedarmere will be applying for a grant to restore a waterwheel to the mill on the property. The Friends have funding from Nassau County and hope to obtain a grant from the Gardiner Foundation to supplement it.

Municipal Updates

Nassau County – Dan Fucci had nothing to report.

Sea Cliff – Tom Powell had nothing to report.

Roslyn Harbor – Abby Kurlender stated that the Village is exploring the idea of requiring inspections of cesspools and septic systems for certain major building permits.  She also noted that a resident approached the Village for information on where she can get her drinking water tested. Tom suggested that she contact Pace Analytical in Farmingdale. Louis noted that there is a company that provides free testing (www.longislandwaterservices.com) which is believed to be in the business of selling home water filters. Carol also mentioned that LaMotte sells kits to test for lead.

North Hempstead – Kevin Braun reported that he expects significant progress will take place this year at Gerry Park (“Roslyn Duck Pond”). This project, many years in the making, will involve many non-point source improvements. In addition, he expects construction to start on the final phase of the Hempstead Harbor Waterfront Trail. The trail will be extended south to the Town’s transfer station.  In addition, the Town is finalizing its visioning for North Hempstead Beach Park.  Finally, he noted that the Hin Fin project in Glenwood Landing is moving forward. The developer has received permits for demolition of existing structures and to build the foundation. The sewage issue has been resolved but Kevin does not have details. Eric expressed that the Town of Oyster Bay is interested in exploring the feasibility of a connection from Tappen Beach to the sewer line which would eliminate the need for the extensive sewage improvements planned for the park. Carol asked Kevin whether the meeting that was promised to area stakeholders following the site-plan review meeting in 2009 would take place and whether the promised public walkway along the waterfront was assured with the current development plan; she also asked whether the number, size, and location of the pump stations along Shore Road had been determined. Kevin will try to find out more details.

Oyster Bay – no one was present so no report.
 
Glen Cove – Ann Fangmann noted that an inter-municipal agreement with Nassau County has been approved which will provide $200,000 in funding for the evaluation, design, and engineering for treating the water in the stream leading to Crescent Beach. The will be looking at options such as filtration, UV disinfection, and a device that shreds the bacteria on a cellular level, among others.  She also reported that the City has received a $3 million grant to re-open the Seaman Road well which has been closed since 2010. The $5 million project has also received a $250,000 grant obtained through Assemblyman Chuck Lavine. She also noted that the surveying has been done for the Dosoris tidal gates. She expects that the engineering design will be completed this year and construction will be undertaken in 2020.  Finally, she noted that while she is out on maternity leave, Nick Shearman and Stephanie Soter will be attending the HHPC meetings on behalf of the City.

Sands Point – Louis Silfin noted that a neighborhood association had hired a private contractor to clean its beaches.

Roslyn – no one was present so no report.

Other Items

Invasives Grants - Eric noted that the state is offering grants for controlling invasive species. Eric will send information to Board members.

Village of Roslyn Representative – Eric noted that Peedee Shaw has requested that the Village of Roslyn replace her as the representative to the HHPC.

NEXT MEETINGS:   See above.



